
PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 
8:00am, Thursday, June 4, 2020 

Virtual Meeting via Zoom call due to COVID-19 Pandemic  
broadcasted live on YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/user/cityofisleofpalms 

MINUTES 

1. Call to order

Present: Council members Pounds, Smith, and Streetman

Staff Present: Administrator Fragoso, Director Pitts, Asst. Director Asero

2. Approval of previous meeting’s minutes – May 13, 2020

Council Member Streetman made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 13, 2020 meeting, 
and Council Member Smith seconded the motion.  

3. Citizens’ Comments – none

4. Department Reports – Director Pitts and Assistant Director Asero

Director Pitts reported garbage collection for May was average, yard debris collection a little 
higher than normal, but miscellaneous debris collection was very high for the month. He also 
shared schedule changes with the Committee that allows for staff to clean and stock the Front 
Beach public restrooms. He said he is able to manage with the staff he has, but he can hire a 
temp if necessary. Administrator Fragoso reported that staff has a very detailed plan in place to 
monitor the restrooms, operating at half the cost of the previous contract. 

Asst. Director Asero reported on the installation of a drainpipe catch basin and collection box at 
Wills Way which was done by an independent contractor.  He said the project of pipe 
replacement on Ocean Boulevard is nearly complete. Eadie’s continues to clean up drop inlets at 
the marina, the ditches between 28th-29th avenues, and vegetation on 41st Avenue. He reported 
that four drainage projects are scheduled for work by SCDOT in June/July.  

Administrator Fragoso added, “We are really focusing on a very proactive approach to drainage 
ahead of the hurricane season, so we have been having regular meetings to make sure that he has 
the resources that he needs to address some of the drainage hotspots that we have on the island 
and any ditches that need to be structured, any ditches that need to be cleaned. Robert has been 
working with Eadie’s on identifying those and getting those scheduled and done. Also, we have 
been actively working with SCDOT on a number of projects along the right-of-way, so I feel 
very confident that we are going to be in a really good situation ahead of rains and ahead of 
expected flooding and hurricanes now that we have somebody dedicated to make sure we stay on 
top of it.” 
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Committee members briefly discussed some flooding concerns at 3702 Palm Boulevard. 

Regarding drainage issues at 23rd and 24th Avenues, Asst. Director Asero said, “That was the 
street that I had found the buried pipe opening. There was supposed to be a swale ditch that runs 
about ¾ of the way up in front of that property where we discovered the pipe. So DOT is going 
to dig that down to what they need it to be for a regular ditch. What I did was I actually found the 
pipe opening, tried to get some of the water, but they really (INAUDIBLE) that dam in some of 
the water. While they were also there, I showed them where it pooled closer because that is only 
going to take half of the water on that street. The rest of it will pool closer to 23rd, so DOT took a 
look because there is a drop inlet on the corner of 23rd and Hartnett, and he is going to do some 
out-of-the-box thinking to see if there is some way that they can connect the drop inlet.” 

Committee members also briefly discussed the importance of nurturing the City’s relationship 
with SCDOT. 

5. Old Business

A. Update on Phase III Drainage Project and small internal projects

Administrator Fragoso said not much has changed with these projects since the May 13 meeting. 
She said that Thomas & Hutton is working on a more detailed cost estimate now that design and 
permitting are done in order to make sure the project is still within budget. The funds for the 
smaller projects and Phase III now appear in FY21.  

Regarding the Phase III Drainage Project, she reported, “We are still on time, still working on 
permitting, and expecting permitting to be finalized sometime between late fall and early winter” 
with construction expected to begin at the start of 2021. Additional funds for improving 
Waterway Boulevard have been included in the budget. Administrator Fragoso shared Thomas & 
Hutton’s proposal to study and prepare a conceptual design for the Waterway Boulevard project. 
The estimated costs of $18,900 for the study and design will be brought before the Ways & 
Means Committee for approval. She reported the cost of those improvements could be closer to 
$200,000. 

B. Update on IOP Connector and sidewalk extension project

Assistant Director Asero said sod and five palm trees have been installed. Staff is working with 
the Garden Club who is donating some plantings and time to beautify the Leola Hanberry Park. 
He said some lighting in the area may be possible, and he anticipates the project to be complete 
in 1-2 weeks. 

C. Update on city-wide landscaping RFP

Administrator Fragoso said the RFPs would be opened tomorrow and staff will bring a 
recommendation to the Ways & Means Committee. 
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6. New Business

A. Discussion of City’s Tree Fund

Administrator Fragoso stated that any changes to the use of the funds would require changes to 
the ordinance. She said there are $15,000 in budgeted expenditures from that fund in FY21, 
which has a $102,000 balance. She suggested involving the Planning Commission and or a 
Citizens’ Advisory Board to help with determining how best to use those funds to beautify the 
city. Director Pitts noted that the City uses those funds to replace 10-12 trees every year. 

MOTION:  Council Member Streetman made a motion for City Council to recommend the 
issue to the Planning Commission so that it can develop a plan on how the City could better 
use the City’s tree fund balance. Council Member Pounds seconded the motion. The 
motion passed unanimously. 

B. Consideration of Dominion Energy tree removal and trimming

Council Member Smith stated she would like the answers provided by Dominion Energy to the 
questions posed by City Council at the May 11, 2020 Special Meeting be made available to the 
public. Committee members agreed it is a good idea to keep pressing them for information and 
answers while building a working relationship. Administrator Fragoso said she could invite 
representatives from Dominion Energy to future meetings to help keep the conversation 
proactive and perhaps develop a timeline for future large projects, such as burying powerlines. 

7. Miscellaneous Business

The next meeting of the Public Works Committee will be Thursday, July 2, 2020 at 8:00am.

8. Adjournment

Council Member Streetman made a motion to adjourn, and Council Member Smith seconded the 
motion. The meeting was adjourned at 9:02am. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nicole DeNeane 
City Clerk 




